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      April 26, 2017 

 

Memorandum to Candidates 

On the GOP Primary Election 

Ballot for Tuesday, May 16 
 

(this was sent to you in the last week via street address if you listed 

such in your filing, or via attachment to an email, if you only provided an 

email, plus a copy of the Candidate Survey mentioned; minor changes make it 

up to date) 

 

Because you’ve offered yourself as a candidate for office in the GOP primary in 

York County, PA, it is my pleasure to invite you to speak to a (free) Candidate 

Forum, Friday evening, May 5 co-sponsored by York County Action and Conservative 

Christian Center at Wyndham Garden Hotel, 2000 Loucks Road, York PA.   

 

This meeting will be 7 to 9 PM and will include a “Salute to Jay McKiernan” 

presentation for his lifetime of volunteer service to the conservative cause, 

led by Board of Supervisors member Chris Reilly, a past “Man of the Year” award 

recipient of York County ACTION of PA (YCAPA).   

 

You may be aware that Jay, the former state and county chairman of ACTION of PA, 

has a very serious illness.  His friends will both salute him and pray with him 

on the evening of May 5.  We hope you can join us. 

 

I have enclosed a Candidate Questionnaire and ask you to mark your views on each 

question and return it to us, preferably by fax or as a PDF by email, with your 

signature on page 5, along with your Forum RSVP, by Friday, April 28. 

 

Your responses to these questions will be distributed to each Candidate Forum 

attendee on May 5, posted online at ConservativeChristianCenter.org and 

YorkCountyAction.com, linked at the Facebook page of York County Action, 

reported in the York County Action e-newsletter and sent to local news media. 

 

In addition, we will distribute 10,000 of the “2017 Values Voter Guide” at 

church services the final 2 weekends before the 5/16 primary, reporting the 

rating you earned in the Values Voter Guide (A is best, F is failure).  Your 

donation to help pay for the printing costs would be most welcome. 

 

As he has done in the past, Pastor Ken Gibson, chaplain of Conservative 

Christian Center and a past President of York County ACTION of PA, will conclude 

the Candidate Forum by leading our audience in a Prayer for the Candidates. 
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Gary Sutton, who has been MC at many ACTION of PA breakfast meetings in the 

past, has agreed to be the MC at this Candidate Forum.   

 

We have also asked Gary to deliver keynote remarks on, “What we conservative 

Christians want from our public officials.” 

 

After we have distributed the new 2017 Primary Voter Guide, announced our Report 

Card scores for each candidate based upon responses to the survey, and have 

heard from each candidate (or their surrogate if they cannot attend), those 

attending this event will have the opportunity to vote in a secret ballot “Straw 

Poll” which will be tabulated while the keynote speaker remarks are being 

delivered.  Results will be announced before the meeting adjourns, expected to 

be at 9 PM. 

 

And all of the above will be preceded by an optional dinner from 5:30 to 6:30 PM 

with CCC leaders, speakers and those donors helping pay for the meeting. 

 

Our goal is to persuade more church-going Christians to participate in primary 

and general elections and to influence public policy.   

 

The record breaking 82% of church going Christians who voted for Donald Trump in 

America and here in Pennsylvania are the reason Republicans carried PA, swept 

the White House, and now control all three branches of the federal government. 

 

Donald Trump spoke to values voters on the issues of concern to them in 2016.   

 

How about you in 2017?   

 

We urgently look for your reply no later than Friday, April 28.   

 

And we will appreciate your letting us know by that date if we should reserve 

speaking time for you on Friday, May 5 at our “Candidate Forum.” 

 

Please sign your completed survey & fax by Friday, 

April 28 to (855) 788-1737 or as a PDF/email to 

Survey@ConservativeChristianCenter.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Ross Cleveland 

CCC South Central PA Coordinator 

 

PS.  Pastor Ken Gibson has prayed for blessings on candidates for office in the 

name of Jesus Christ in a non-denominational and ecumenical prayer at the end of 

breakfast and other meetings of ACTION of PA for many years.  We are proud to 

continue this tradition with him on May 5 as our CCC Chaplain, and will be 

pleased to pray for your success in public life.   

 

Please complete your Survey questions, send the Questionnaire back right away & 

confirm if you can attend the May 5 Candidate Forum Friday.  Thank you & God 

bless you. 

 

For questions you may call Emy Delgaudio, who is assisting me with the 

ministerial functions of this undertaking, cell 717/758-1522. 

 

 


